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OCTOBER 2024 IN REVIEW 
 
Presidents Pen – We are a little bit late with pen to paper this month, it has been a very 
busy few weeks on course. Firstly we hosted the Shand Cup / Sybil Green Salver. The 
event was an over whelming success. I can not thank enough the countless hours of 
voluenteer support that went into making that weekend a success. The countless hours 
on course prepartion, the multitude of work in the gardens to the behind scences work 
on optations and kitchens all contributed, I can not thank you enough. This carried over 
to Sunday just gone in which a very successful Open Christmas Hamper took place. 
Entries were a staggering 144 and they came from far and wide to play the course, a 
testament to the condition it is currently in. We have the Closed Chsitmas Hamper this 
Saturday, we had over a 100 play last year and it would be great to see similar numbers. 
The Annual General Meeting is just around the corner, it is planned for Monday 9th 
December, executive nomination and remit forms can be found in the clubrooms and in 
the app. 
 
Recent Champion of Champion Results – Both the Ladies and Men have recrntly 
completed their champion of champion events. In the ladies Silver competition Debbie 
McCallum came away with the win, a great result for Debbie. Sharmaine Signal placed 
2nd in the 9 Hole event while Louise Abbott was 2nd in the nett event run on the same day. 
Brent Cudby playing in the intermediate men competition placed 4th, a big thanks to all 
those who represented the club and congratulations to the above.  
 
Te Ngutu Golf Club Closed Christmas Hamper – Tees is off this Saturday. Meet from 
9:00am, you can either enter your own fours otherwise cards will be drawn for a multi 
tee 9:30am start. Last year we had over 100 in the field, let do it again. 
 

 
 

http://www.tengutugolf.co.nz/
mailto:office@tengutugolf.co.nz


Welcome To New Members – During October it is a warm welcome to Jarad Chittenden 
(Full Playing Man), Helen Paki Paki (Full Playing Woman), Mack White (6 Months), Troy 
Kunaiti (Associate Man), Roger Mackay (3 Months) and Cameron Kelbrick (Junior Plus). 
 
Te Ngutu Golf Club Closed Christmas Hamper – Tees is off this Saturday. Meet from 
9:00am, you can either enter your own fours otherwise cards will be drawn for a multi 
tee 9:30am start. Last year we had over 100 in the field, let do it again. 
 
October Golf Stats – In October 2024 Te Ngutu members posted 511 rounds which 
compared with October 2023 of 746, was well down on course usage. During October 
Clem Fowler (13) and Kian Larsen (12) lead the way with most rounds played. Julie 
Cleaver with 6 rounds lead the way for our ladies. For the month of October off the white 
tees for men the 3rd hole played the hardest averaging 1.44 strokes over par. Off the 
yellow tees for the ladies it was also the 3rd hole averaging 2.17 strokes over par. The 
11th for both the men and ladies played the easiest. 
 
Annual General Meeting – Notification has been sent to members of the upcoming 91st 
Annual Geneal Meeting of Te Ngutu Golf Club. A great place to keep up to date with 
everything to do with the A.G.M is within the Te Ngutu Golf Club app. A tile dedicated to 
just the A.G.M has been set up to allow for all documents to found and located in one 
simple place. If you’re not on the app then executive nomination and remit forms can 
also be found in the clubrooms. Joining the executive is a great way to help shape the 
future of the club, if this sounds like you then get yourself nominated today. 
 
Please Be Weary Of Greens Staff And Volunteers – A reminder to golfers to please be 
weary when playing shots with either green staff or volunteers nearby. While on the 
mowers, earmuffs on and focusing on mowing lines you may not notice golfers in the 
vicinity, and it then comes down to the golfer holding off hitting the ball to avoid injury. 
Please lets all work together to keep everyone safe on the golf course. 
 
Has Summer Approaches Please Don’t Forget To … 
 

 
  

 


